SHA Governance arrangements: legal status of the Association  
Purpose

This paper seeks the agreement of the 2020 AGM to a decision made by Central Council at its meeting on 6th July 2019 that the current unincorporated nature of the SHA should change with the Association  becoming a company limited by guarantee as soon as possible.  

Background

Members may recall events in 2019 that included concerns about our electoral processes and a complaint from an external body about the conduct of an employee. After due process, a member of staff was dismissed. 

Some members not fully involved in the detail of these matters, and the processes followed by the Association in dealing with these issues, were (rightly) concerned about an adverse financial impact upon the Association as a whole, and upon them individual members. The current legal status of the SHA as an un-incorporated Association means members could be liable for costs incurred by the Association in conducting its activities. For example, costs could arise from a successful legal action brought  for unfair dismissal, or for alleged libel if the Association had unfairly criticised the actions of a commercial company or organisation. Well resourced organisations are able to threaten unincorporated small bodies with legal action and, in so doing, seek to influence their actions. Limited companies are less susceptible to such pressure.      

In the current political climate, where wealthy organisations might use (and abuse) their financial power against a small body such as the SHA, it is always possible that such power might impact adversely upon the willingness of members of the Association to take legitimate  action, or to be critical of vested interests, where expensive claims might be made against them personally. 

Legal advice was sought by officers. The advice was that the SHA should become a limited company limited by guarantee so that the liability of  members for any costs would be limited to an amount set out in the articles of the company. For example were a  limit per member  of £10 to apply. And if the membership was 650, the maximum recoupable sum possible through legal action would be £6,500.  
After much discussion at July 2019 Central Council, Council was persuaded of the wisdom of this change and further approved work on the detail of a  constitution compatible with the SHA becoming a limited company. That work is ongoing (although external events have delayed progress) and needs to be completed during the Spring so that a revised constitution can be brought back either to a future AGM or, more likely to an earlier SGM. 
Before continuing  further work in this regard,  the AGM is requested: 

i) to endorse the July 22019 decision of Central Council that the legal status of the SHA should alter to that of a company limited by guarantee 
ii) to endorse the work of the Governance Group in completing a draft Constitution for the SHA that recognises and supports its status as a Company Limited by Guarantee
iii) to agree that the Governance Group should complete this work as soon as possible with a view to a Special General Meeting (SGM) being convened in 2020 to receive, discuss, and agree a  constitution that converts the SHA to a company limited by guarantee having the current aims and objectives of the SHA.                                                            

